
 

Editor’s Comment:   

I agree with the author(s) that the one negative review can be viewed as an outlier.  With four very 
positive reviews and endorsement by Dr. Lei Zhang, along with my own assessment of the manuscript, I 
am happy to recommend publication in the Physical Science International Journal. 
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